FUHSD District

New Coaching Certification

As many of you know, the California  Interscholastic Federation (CIF) and the State Senate have passed new regulations requiring all coaches to complete a new certification course that  is "consistent
with the  highest national standards as set by the legislature, state Department of  Education, California Interscholastic Federation and National Federation of  State High School Associations." This new certification requires approximately  8 hours of instruction and the passing of both state and national tests. All  coaches that complete the course and pass both tests will be added to  a national coaching certification  database.  All coaches must  complete this new certification by December of  2008.
 
The cost for schools to order the coaching education  materials packet from CIF is now $65 per unit (plus tax). This includes the  Coaching Principles textbook, Coaches Study Guide, National Test and CIF  State Rules Test  and Study Guide, shipping and test grading by ASEP of both assessments.  Districts must also pay for a certified trainer to teach the classes if they  choose to offer "in house" training.


DISTRICT PLAN
 
Starting in the Fall of 2007, all of our District  provided coaching certification classes will meet the new CIF  regulations.  Because of the  length of the new course, it will consist of two days of class offered in the  same week.  Our current schedule  for next year is: 

Aug. 20 &  22 

Sept. 10  & 12 

Nov. 12 &  14 

Jan. 28 &  30

Feb. 25 & 27

(All classes to be held in the FHS Library  from 6:00 to 9:30 PM.)

All  coaches new to the district or coaches not previously certified under our old  4-hour class will be required to pay  the full $65 (plus tax) for materials, shipping, test scoring and  National Database posting.  The district will cover the cost of the instructor and facility  usage.

All  previously hired coaches or coaches previously certified under the old 4-hour  class will be required to pay only  $30 for materials, shipping, test scoring and National Database  posting.  The district will also cover the cost of the instructor and facilities use. This incentive  will only be available to coaches that take the course during the 2007-2008  school year.

CIF offers  an on-line course for $105 that is available to all coaches.  Coaches  are responsible for the full cost of the class if they choose this  option.   http://www.asep.com/asep_content/org/CIF.cfm

